
October 2, 2025 

 

Subject: Panola Road Water Main Replacement Project 
        
Audience: Residents 

• 3020 Panola Road, Lithonia, Ga 30038 

• 5375 Fairington Road, Lithonia, GA 30038 

• 5249 Thompson Mill Road, Lithonia, GA 30038 

• 5326 Winslow Crossing, Lithonia, GA 30038  

• 5194 Blackfoot Drive, Lithonia, GA 30038 

• 5332 Rock Springs Drive, Lithonia, GA 30038 

• 5270 Cedar Rock Drive, Lithonia, Ga 30038 

• 3552 Panola Road, Lithonia, Ga 30038 

• 3546 Big Miller Grove Way, Lithonia, Ga 30038 

• 3620 Salem Road, Lithonia, Ga 30038 

 
DEKALB COUNTY, GA -  
As part of DeKalb County’s $4.27 billion capital improvement program, the Department of  
Watershed Management (DWM) will be improving the capacity and service of the  
watershed systems serving your community. The Panola Road Water Main   
Replacement Project has been designed to improve the watershed system  
in your community. 
 
This letter serves as formal notification that construction activities associated with  
this project will start on Oct. 13, 2025. Crews will replace approximately 11,400 linear  
feet of ductile iron water pipe in two phases: 
 
Phase I: Begins on Salem Road and will go east to Big Miller Road then north to Panola Road, 
ending at Minola Drive/Fairington Road.  
 
Phase II: Begins at the intersection of Snapfinger and Panola Roads and continues northeast  
on Panola Road, including Twin Lakes Drive, and until it gets to Salem Road.   
 
Phase I of this water improvement project is expected to last approximately 11 months 
(October 2025 to September 2026), barring any weather delays. Phase II of this water  
improvement project is expected to last approximately 10 months (January 2026 to  
October 2026), barring any weather delays. 
 
Normal construction hours will be from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding  
major holidays. An increase in construction-related noise and traffic during work hours  
should be expected.  
 
Ruby-Collins Construction, working on behalf of DeKalb County, is the authorized contractor  
for the Panola Road Water Main Replacement Project. All workers  
will be wearing proper identification and driving marked vehicles. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the Panola Road Water Main  
Replacement Project, please do not hesitate to contact the DWM Project Information  
line at 1-800-986-1108 or email projectinfo@dekalbcountyga.gov. 
 
We appreciate your patience as we work diligently to make improvements to DeKalb  
County’s watershed system. 
 

mailto:projectinfo@dekalbcountyga.gov


For more information, please attend our virtual community meeting on  
 

Thursday, Oct. 9 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
https://dekalbcountyga.zoom.us/j/89763109148 

 
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdekalbcountyga.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89763109148&data=05%7C02%7Castreeter%40dekalbcountyga.gov%7Ca2e311a8fe6c4745606d08de01373202%7C292d5527abff45ffbc92b1db1037607b%7C1%7C0%7C638949533742480660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tXw8l7jL35M%2Fti0kUQfrIwkkPOL1l%2FjwoTrnURU0ntc%3D&reserved=0




 


